Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

September 19, 2011
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Eric Mabe


Lewis Russell

Doug Hall


Jason Back
Brian Lennon 


Blake Smith
Members Absent: Jim Potts

Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Kim Irby, and Linda Bailey.  
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Public Forum:  None   
Approve previous meeting minutes:  
A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Lewis Russell to approve the minutes of the August 15, 2011 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.
A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Jason Back to approve the minutes of the August 25, 2011 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brian Lennon to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

4-H:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Lewis Russell to make a resolution making 4-H an extracurricular organization.  The motion carried unanimously.

Rains County Appraisal District Contract:

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Lewis Russell to accept the collection contract with Rains County Appraisal District for 2011.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Rains County Appraisal District Board of Directors:

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brian Lennon to NOT name a nominee for the either of the two Appraisal Board openings.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Budget Amendment:

A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Jason Back to make a budget amendment of adding $10,000 to the 2010-2011 budget to allow for early retirement incentives.  The motion carried unanimously.

Running Track:

Clint George made a presentation to the Board concerning a running track.  Several community members were trying to check into the feasibility of the school getting a track for the students.  A committee, consisting of Lewis Russell, Doug Hall, and Eric Mabe, was selected to work with the track committee to keep the Board apprised of any progress.    
Administrative Reports:

Superintendent—Mr. Johnson advised the Board that the Equity Center was heading up a school finance lawsuit against the state concerning the inequity and inequality of the current school finance system.  
Mr. Johnson also advised the Board of the ending cash balances as of August 31, 2011.  They are as follows:  Cash in bank-$561,457.47, Logic investments-$401,926.14, Ball field light account-$8,710.82, and cafeteria-$5,245.57for a total of $977,340.00.

Principal’s Reports:

Mrs. Bailey reported elementary enrollment of 127 and upcoming elementary events. Mrs. Irby reported secondary enrollment of 122 and upcoming events.  She also presented to the Board the results of the SHAC report.
At 7:52 p.m. a motion was made by Blake Smith and seconded by Brian Lennon to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
